WEST GOSHEN SEWER AUTHORITY

REGULAR MEETING

December 5, 2018
7:00 PM

The regular meeting of the West Goshen Sewer Authority was held on Wednesday, December 3, 2018 at the West Goshen Township Administration Building.  Those present were:
Authority

Unruh, Turner

Administration

HRG
Theodore Murphy
Ross Unruh


Mike Moffa


Josh Fox
Tina Smith





Dave Woodward
Dan Tierney






Phil Corvo
Shaun Walsh

1. The regular meeting of the Authority was called to order at 7:02 PM by Ted Murphy.
2. The Authority meeting minutes for November 7, 2018 were motioned for approval by Phil Corvo, seconded by Tina Smith.  Approved 5-0.

3. Ted Murphy, Authority Chair, announced that an Executive Session was held this evening to discuss legal matters.  There were no other announcements.
4. Wastewater Superintendent Report for the month of November was presented by Mike Moffa.

a) The treatment plant operated in compliance with the NPDES permit. 
b) Treated 189 million gallons of wastewater. Average of 6.3 mgpd.
c) Pressed for disposal 275 tons of solid waste.
d) The treatment plant is operating within the required new discharge limit for phosphorous of 0.8 mg/L monthly average. Average Total Phosphorous for November = 0.72 mg/L.
e) The Digester Building boiler conversion to gas was essentially complete.  The Authority had previously authorized by email in November (as time was of the essence in getting gas service established to the Digester system) proceeding with this conversion as a separate scope of work from Contract 17-7.  Ted Murphy motioned to ratify the email vote to approve Brandywine Valley HVAC proceeding with the work for a cost of $12,960.00.  Seconded by Tina Smith.  Approved 5-0
5. Solicitor’s Report was presented by Ross Unruh.
a) The status of the Sewage Treatment Agreement with Westtown Township was discussed in the executive session.
b) As part of the Pump Station Improvement project, the solicitor had identified that the title for the Trinity Drive Pump Station did not accurately describe the assumed lot size. The title shows a property depth of 112’ vs. the 180’ depth that the Authority has managed for 50 years.  An accurate land title is required to meet the Township stormwater management requirements for the property going forward. Ted Murphy motioned to authorize the solicitor to file a Quiet Title action to acquire the additional area.  Seconded by Dan Tierney.  Approved 5-0
6. Treasurers Report dated December 5, 2018 was presented by Dan Tierney (See report for details)

a) This agenda item was addressed during the Engineer’s report presentation. See section #7.
b) Phil Corvo motioned to approve as Requisition #225 from the Bond Construction Fund, Application for Payment No. 11 as submitted by Eastern Environmental Contractors, Inc., in the amount of $279,263.25 for work completed through November 15th, 2018 for Contract 17-3 (Anaerobic Digester Replacement – General Contract).  Seconded by Tina Smith.  Approved 5-0

c) Dan Tierney motioned to approve as Requisition #226 from the Bond Construction Fund, Application for Payment No. 10 as submitted by Garden Spot Electric, Inc., in the amount of $85,500.00 for work completed through November 14th, 2018 for Contract 17-6 (Anaerobic Digester Replacement - Electrical Construction).  Seconded by Phil Corvo.  Approved 5-0
d) Phil Corvo motioned to approve as Requisition #227 from the Bond Construction Fund, Application for Payment No. 17 as submitted by Walabax Construction Services, Inc. in the amount of $53,317.00 for Contract 17-1.  This request for payment had missed a monthly submission deadline and was not included in the Final application for payment that was approved at the November meeting.  Seconded by Dan Tierney.  Approved 5-0

e) This agenda item was addressed during the Engineer’s report presentation. See section #7.

f) Dan Tierney motioned to approve for payment, Requisitions #228 through #238 from the Bond Construction Fund, and Tapping Fee Fund Requisitions of $17550.55.  No Developers invoices this month.  Seconded by Phil Corvo.  Approved 5-0.
Resident Margie Swart asked if Financial Security had been posted by the developer for the Sewer construction work for the Woodlands at Graystone development.  The Authority understood that the risk is on the developer while this Sewer infrastructure work is performed first under a preliminary plan.

7. Engineers Report dated November 30, 2018 was presented by Josh Fox (See report for details).

a) PSI, Inc. have requested an audience with the Authority as permitted under the contract dispute resolution proceedings for Contract 17-2 – Headwork’s Electrical Construction.  PSI claims they incurred an additional $59,000 of costs due to schedule delays caused by the General Contractor.  The Authority discussed options on how to accommodate the request.  Ted Murphy motioned to proceed with a 1-hour meeting starting at 6 pm on Feb. 6th, 2019, prior to the regular meeting of the Authority at 7 pm, with Authority Board members Tina Smith & Dan Tierney to be in attendance.  Seconded by Phil Corvo.  Approved 5-0
If PSI wanted to bring their legal counsel, then Ross Unruh would also participate.
b) Tina Smith motioned to approve the Confirmation of Assignment for the 2018 Sanitary Sewer System Rehabilitation Project to HRG.  Seconded by Phil Corvo.  Approved 5-0
8. Developers Activity Report, dated November 30, 2018 was presented by Josh Fox (See report for details).
a) A Job Conference was held Dec. 5th to discuss progress on the Woodlands at Graystone development. Deep trenching for sewer line construction was currently stalled due to recent extensive rain causing difficult field conditions.  Additional sewer escrow account funding for the development is required.
9. The discussion on an Authority policy regarding sanitary sewer repairs and Township stormwater management ordinance was postponed to a future meeting.
10. West Goshen Township had requested an increase to $2,500 per month beginning Jan. 1st, 2019 for accounting services provided by the Township to the Sewer Authority.  The Authority discussed the origin of this arrangement and the accounting services being provided.  Tina Smith asked three questions: i) Why is the accounting service support carved out for billing, given there are other support areas with Township staff; ii) What is the basis for the $2,500 fee; And iii) what has changed from the previous fee arrangement?
The Authority recognizes that the capital program requires professional accounting support that was not needed prior to the start of the capital program in 2016 and that the support is an incremental cost to the Township to provide. It was agreed:
a) To request more information from the Township Manager to better understand the basis of the proposed charge. Authority members are to provide any additional questions they may have to Ted Murphy for follow-up. Action: Ted Murphy to progress with the Township Manager.
b) To engage with Robin Stuntebeck on the issue.

c) To determine if the costs of these accounting services can be billed to the municipal partners, that benefit from the services, under the terms of the Sewer Agreements.  Action: Ross Unruh
11. Mike Moffa presented the requested 2019 Sewer Budget.
a) The Operating Expenses line in the budget assumes a charge of $30,000 for accounting services provided by West Goshen Township

b) The Authority discussed the surplus revenue to be generated starting in 2019 from the increase in Sewer Rate that was earmarked for a Capital Reserve Fund for future capital projects that are not included in the current capital program. It was agreed that a discussion with Robin Stuntebeck, the Township Supervisor liaison with the Authority was necessary to understand the best option for management of the CRF.

c) Josh Fox stated that the expenditures projected in the 2019 Sewer Authority Operating Budget and the Sewer Authority Bond Construction Fund Budget accurately matched the drawdown schedule for the overall capital program that the Authority uses to understand the future cashflows for the program.
d) Ted Murphy motioned to approve the 2019 Sewer Authority budgets as presented.  Seconded by Dan Tierney.  Approved 5-0

12. Any Other Business
a) Ted Murphy’s term on the Authority expires 12/31/2018.  The West Goshen Township Board of Supervisors will review renewal of his term at their Dec. 18th Board meeting.
b) Dan Tierney asked the Authority to review the information he provided on the fees charged by Fulton Bank at the Authority regular Jan. meeting.
c) The next meeting of the Authority is scheduled for Wed. Jan. 2nd, 2019

There being no other business, Shaun Walsh motioned to adjourn the meeting at 9:25 PM, seconded by Dan Tierney.  Approved 5-0


Respectfully submitted,

Shaun Walsh, Secretary
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